Minutes of the Selectmens Meeting February 24, 1997

Selectmen Present: Peter Moore and Carol Smith.
Also present were: Philip Dwight, Chief Brown and Debra
Thornblad.

The meeting opened at 6:00 P.M.

Upon proper procedure the Board voted to go into Executive Session.

The meeting resumed at 6:50 P.M. and it was reported that no action had been taken. It was voted to seal the minutes of the session.

The Board approved/signed the following:
Minutes of the 2/17 meeting
Intents to Cut for Taylor, Knowles and Merrill
Letter to the Morrills
Yield Tax Warrant - Taylor
MS-5 for 1996

The Board voted to appoint Thomas Davis to a two year term on the Zoning Board of Adjustment.

Peter reported that he had been contacted by individuals relative to water problems on Contoocook Valley Avenue and Maple Street due to the heavy melting on Friday and Saturday. Phil was asked to ask Bob to review each location and do what was possible to correct the problems if they were the responsibility of the Town.

Phil reported that the Town had received approval from the State for Preliminary Plans for the Gregg Lake Bridge.

The Selectmen voted to allow voting at Town Hall on April 8th for School District Meeting, Part II. Phil indicated he would attend the meeting on March 4th about the voting.

Peter indicated he is checking on whom can be certified as a Solid Waste Operator and also on the personnel situation at A.R.T.S.

Phil distributed preliminary expense figures for February 1997. Snow removal costs are down from \$25,600 in 1996 to \$19,400 in 1997 through this month. Welfare costs have increased from \$5,000 to \$6,000.

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by Philip T. Dwight.